
   
 

   
 

     
 
 
       May 23, 2023 
 
Surattaya Saephoo 
Teacher 
Rattanaburi School 
Thailand 
 
Dear Surattaya, 
 
Congratulations! You and your students, Phongsakorn Saenkham and Pongsaphak Sroemrat, have 
been selected as one of the presenters at the Youth Summit: Transforming Education in Southeast 
Asia! We are thrilled to have you in this in-person event on June 27-28, 2023, in Quezon City, 
Philippines.  
 
We received many promising applications from young innovators all over Southeast Asia, and your 
initiative, Solving Soil Salinity Problems by Using Soil Conditioners, stood out among this talented 
pool. We look forward to meeting you and hearing more about your initiative.  
 
In this Youth Summit, you will find kindred spirits: innovators, creatives, builders, and changemakers, 
with whom you will share this exciting experience. We hope that this activity allows you to discover the 
vast network of support and collaboration that the Southeast Asian youth can offer. In the two days 
that we will spend together, we hope you make friends and find allies in pushing for creative and 
meaningful transformations in education in the region. 
 
The exciting next step is yours to take. We invite you and your students to answer the registration form 
at h"ps://bit.ly/YouthSummitPresenter on or before May 26, 2023. This will help us arrange your stay, as 
SEAMEO INNOTECH will happily cover your and your students’ airfare, meals, and accommodation 
for the trip. Your Presentation Code is TH3Rattanburi.  Kindly prepare clear scanned copies of the 
following as part of the registration: 

• Passport information page (passport must be valid for at least 6 months from June 2023); 
• Accomplished travel insurance form (attached to this letter); 
• For minors (ages 17 years and below): Written consent signed by a parent/legal guardian and 

the school principal/head of the organization, allowing you to travel to the Philippines for the 
purpose of attending the Youth Summit. 

 
A presentation guide and Summit brief will be sent once you have successfully registered. If you meet 
any challenges or need clarifications, email us at nikki@seameo-innotech.org and regina@seameo-
innotech.org.  
 
Once again, congratulations. See you very soon! 
   
       Very truly yours, 
 
 
                              Juan Robertino D. Macalde 
                     Manager 

    Learning Development and Management Office


